
          

 

 “All the News that Fits We Print” 

Before the Bell  

Fifty years ago, on Nov. 22, 1963, the Rotary Club of Sebastopol met in downtown Sebastopol at the 
Sebastopol Chamber of Commerce offices at the corner of Sebastopol and Petaluma avenues, across the 
street from Hal Pellini’s Chevrolet dealership. 

President Walt Tischer, an apple farmer and fruit 
processor, chaired the weekly meeting as club president.  
As the men left the meeting that day, they were met with 
the world-shaking news that President Kennedy had been 
shot and killed during the same hour as their meeting. 

In this year of the club, now 88 years old, current Club 
President Bob Rogers asked members to recall where they had been on 
the same fateful day, 50 years ago.  Many members of today’s club were 
not yet born and most other members were still attending grade school, with 
a few completing their high school education. 

President Kennedy was an honorary Rotarian and sent a letter to the 1962 
Rotary International Convention in Los Angeles congratulating the Rotarians for “the progress you have made towards 
increased international understanding.”  (There were just 11,000 clubs back then, but the convention was attended by 
22,000 Rotarians.)  Later that same year Kennedy was presented with the Rotary book “Seven Paths to Peace.”  (The 
Seven Paths were Patriotism, Conciliation, Freedom, Progress, Justice, Sacrifice, and Loyalty.  (The book is available on-
line for reading.)  [See www.rotaryfirst100.org/library/sevenpaths/index.htm  -Ed.] 

At the Bell  

At last week’s meeting, Mike Ferguson (yes, THAT Mike 
Ferguson) led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and Karen Daniels 
led the singing of America, the 
Beautiful.” 

Katy Spyrka offered 
something of a weather report 
as the thought for the day, 
saying “when you are ever 
confronted with a hard blowing 

wind from an unexpected direction; it is time to adjust 

your sails.”   Technically, she advised her fellow club 
members to “cuddle their jibs.”  (That is not what it sounds like.) 
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  Future Programs   
November 29 
Dark – No Meeting 

December 6 – TBA 

December 13 
Speaker: Ryan Power 
Program: Small Scale Farming 

December 20 
Speaker: Chris Smith and others 
Program:      Help from Holland: a WW2 Story 

December 27 
Dark – No Meeting 

January 3, 2014 - TBA 

January 10, 2014 
Speaker: Larry McLaughlin 
Program: City of Sebastopol Update 

January 17, 2014 
Speaker: Bob Rogers 
Program: TBD – Club Visioning 

January 24, 2014 
Speaker: Andy DelMonte 
Program: Analy Choir 

January 31, 2014 
Speaker: Connie Ayers 
Program: John Muir Trail Journey 

February 7 
Program: Crab Feed Setup No Program 

  Future Events   
Rotary Christmas Party 
At The Mayhew’s Home 

Friday, December 6 
Pot Luck – Bring hor’s doeurves, finger food 

Club will provide wine, cheese, crackers, wine 

Have you RSVP’d???  Email Larry Ford 

Saturday February 8 – CRAB FEED 

  Handy Links   
Pinot for Polio Form 
Scribes and Photogs 

Sebastopol Rotary Website 

  Miscellany   
Next Board Meeting 

Date/Time: Tuesday, Dec. 17th, 5:30 p.m. 

Location:   President Bob’s Home (Address in C/R)  

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – jcblasco@comcast.net 

On-line Make-Ups:  www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

INTERACT MAKE-UPS   –   HAVE YOU TRIED IT?  
Analy High: 12:40 Most Wednesdays In Choir Room 

(Check with Bob Hirsch, Jack Dunlap, Ted Baggett) 

Brook Haven: 12:10 First & Third Thursday, Room 18  
(Check with Pauline Pellini, Mike Carey) 

Hillcrest: 3:30 Every First Thursday, (Chk @ Office) 
(Check with Troy McAdams, Bill Cole, Tony Given) 

Orchard View: Different meeting times 
(Check with Mike Carey) 

Twin Hills: Every Other Tuesday 12:45pm - 1:20pm 
(Check with Dan Rasmus) 

For all Interact Mtgs.:  CALL AHEAD TO CONFIRM MEETINGS 

!!! CHECK IN AT SCHOOL FRONT OFFICE FIRST !!! 

Visiting Rotarians and Guests  

Secretary Jack Blasco 
introduced visiting Rotarians 
Dale Ann Knight of Rohnert 
Park-Cotati (Past District 5130 
Foundation Chair, 2012-13) 
and dentist Dan Bornstein, of 
Santa Rosa.  Troy McAdams 
introduced four Hillcrest 
Middle School Rotary Interact 
members, Michael and Joe 
McAdams and Cathy and Josh Phillips.  Troy momentarily forgot 
one of the names of his guests, which should not be 

faulted…except it 
was his son. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two electricians were in attendance 
as guests, Scott Spyrka, Katy’s 
husband and Bob Cary’s friend Eric 
McDonell.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Robin Maybury introduced his 
friend Ron Cammock and Jerry 
Warren introduced local school 
superintendent Linda Irving. 

 

 

 

 

Announcements   

MOMENT OF SILENCE 

A moment of silence was held in the memory of Ken Silveira’s 
mother who passed away earlier in the same day.  Ken’s mom 
had been in failing health for the last several months. 

https://skydrive.live.com/redir.aspx?resid=9297FB158AD38A84!6154
https://skydrive.live.com/redir.aspx?resid=9297FB158AD38A84!6154
https://skydrive.live.com/redir.aspx?resid=9297FB158AD38A84!8420
https://skydrive.live.com/redir.aspx?resid=9297FB158AD38A84!8420
http://www.sebastopolrotary.org/
mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net
http://www.rotaryeclubone.org/


HOLIDAY PARTY 

Co-chair Larry Ford reminded the club about the 

Annual Holiday Party will be held Friday, Dec. 6 

at the Mayhew’s residence near Graton [Address in 
ClubRunner –Ed.].  Members were asked to 

RSVP to Larry Ford or J.T. Martin for a head count 
and everyone WAS reminded to bring a dish (with 
food) to share that evening.  Wine and cheeses will 
be provided.  A pre-decoration session will be held 
Thursday, Dec. 5 and Kathie Mayhew asked for a 

few helpers.  Green Badger Harry Simms will be doing the cleanup because he has yet to 

attend a club board meeting to convert his green rookie status to a ripened red badge. 

WATER PROJECT – With Laguna Foundation 

Tom Lambert announced that the club will be building a classroom at the Laguna de 

Santa Rosa Foundation’s Stone Farm & Education Center next spring as part of the 
District 5130 efforts for all clubs to do a “water project” during Governor Helaine 
Campbell’s year.  Lambert asked for volunteers on Wednesday, Nov. 27 to do some 
digging at the future classroom site, located on Sanford Lane, just off Occidental Road.  
Tom asked for a call from volunteers.  Tools will be provided. 

There will be a Mr. Music Foundation Benefit on Dec. 6 at the Sebastopol Community 
Center and members were asked to donate any old musical instruments they might have.  
Let J.T. Martin know if you have any. 

 

SEBASTOPOL ROTARY EDUCATION FOUNDATION REPORT 

SREF board member David 
Schreibman gave the club an annual 
report on the education foundation, 
founded in 1982 and first-funded in 1991 
with $4,000 in collected donations from 
club members.  Today, thanks in large 
part to a generous donation in 1994 (by 
former club member Don Hallberg and 
his wife Marcia) of $275,000; the 

SREF fund now totals $837,000. 

 

For the past 20 years, the SREF has supported local educational projects from 
the interest and dividends earned from the fund.  
Club activities from the annual Super Bowl 
contest board and individual donations have 

continued to grow the “corpus” of the fund, which 
is led by 12 board members, all also members of the Rotary Club. 

Last year, SREF supported various club educational programs with $32,000, of 
the total of $67,000 awarded by the 
club for all educational programs. 

Moving forward into a new era of 
“cooperation and mutual support”, 
Schreibman announced that the 

current SREF board has voted to give 
four percent of the funds each year to 
the club’s educational program efforts.  
This agreement will continue for the 
next four years.  Schreibman 
challenged all club members to “think 
of new projects” and new “educational 
projects” for potential funding. 



SHELTER BOX 

President Bob interrupted some great conversations at several tables with 
a short video on the Shelter Box program that is now en route to provide 
shelter and aid for the Philippines typhoon victims where 5,000 people have 
died and 10 million people remain homeless or displaced.  Shelter Boxes 
are condensed shipping boxes that include shelter, medical supplies, 
survival tools, and food for a family or group of 10 people. 

President Bob announced that the board had authorized $1,000 for the 
purchase and shipment of one Shelter Box, a Rotary International program 
created by a club in Cornwall, England.  

 

Troy McAdams then announced that the Hillcrest Interact Club was donating $300 toward a 
shelter box and that he and fellow Interact mentors, Tony Given and Bill Cole, were 
matching that amount.  McAdams asked to pass a hat among club members for further 
support of the project and by meeting’s end the magical black hat was overflowing with 
$4,293, enough to provide shelter for 50 typhoon victims.  The total for the Shelter Box fund 
was augmented by $25 from the weekly raffle fund, as directed by fiat from President Bob.  
This move, akin to the Democrats curtailing the filibuster rule in the U.S Senate, was met 
with a mild shower of boos from some members.  Reminded they would not have to sit 
through the mysterious and wrenching spectacle of grown people pulling vegetables out of 
bags on their laps, the hissing quickly subsided.  (The next raffle will not be held until Dec. 6 

– as the club is officially “dark” on Friday, Nov. 29. 

Recognition – None  

  The Raffle [AKA Rotarian Powered Slot Machine] – None – See Above  

  The Program  -- Palm Drive Hospital CEO, Tom Harlan   

Dave Madsen introduced Palm Drive Hospital CEO Tom Harlan, a veteran health care 
executive, who spoke about the hospital as Sebastopol’s and the West County’s “Community 
Treasure.” 

Owned by the community and tax-supported 
since 2002, Palm Drive Hospital was founded in 
1941 and today is a 37-bed acute care 
institution with 240 employees and an annual 
budget of $34 million. 

Harlan has been CEO for just over one year and 
called Palm Drive “remarkable” and led by a 

medical staff and employees full of 
“passion.” 

“We are burning the candles at both ends 

to provide an amazing patient service,” said 
Harlan.  “We have to meet the same 
standards and all the requirements and 
challenges that much larger hospitals do.” 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Harlan called Palm Drive an 
“emergency room with a full and 
comprehensive hospital built 

behind it.”    

 

 

 

 

 

The 24/7 hospital includes an 

ICU unit, helipad, stroke center, 
wound care, telemedicine and 
several surgical suites. 

 

 

Palm Drive, like all other hospitals in the region is facing ongoing financial challenges as more covered care shifts from in-
patient to out-patient services, offering lower reimbursements to the hospital. 

For Palm Drive, Harlan said the challenge is to “live within our means” and find the “right size” for the hospital going 
forward.  Licensed for 37 beds, the recent daily census has averaged just nine patients.  

In closing, Harlan quoted Henry David Thoreau: “If you have built castles in the air, your work need not be lost; that is 
where they should be.  Now put the foundations under them.”  He said that is what Palm Drive Hospital needs to do next. 

President Bob thanked Tom for his presentation with a gift in his name to PolioPlus. 

  The Closing Bell   

President Bob adjourned the meeting at 1:30 with the sweet tone of the newly returned Rotary Bell. 

Next week…. IS DARK.  See you next on December 6…. For TBA.  See you at the Holiday Party. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE ABC’s of Rotary 

(Taken from “The ABCs of Rotary”, a Rotary International publication originally prepared by  
Dr. Cliff Dochterman who was RI President in 1992-93) 

#13: The ROTARIAN and Regional Magazines 

The month of April is annually designated as “Rotary Magazine Month”, an occasion to recognize and promote the 
reading and use of the official RI Magazine, THE ROTARIAN, and the regional magazines. 

THE ROTARIAN has been around since 1911 as the medium to communicate with Rotarians and to advance the 
program and Object of Rotary.  A primary goal of the magazine is to support the annual theme and philosophy of the 
RI president and to disseminate information about new and special programs, major meetings, and emphasis of the 
several official “months” of Rotary. 

THE ROTARIAN provides a forum in which both Rotary-related and general interest topics may be explored.  The 
magazine serves as an excellent source of information and ideas for programs at Rotary club meetings and district 
conferences.  Many articles promote international fellowship, goodwill, and understanding.  Regular readers usually 
have superior knowledge of the activities of Rotary and how each Rotarian may be more fully involved in the Four 
Avenues of Service around the world. 

In addition to THE ROTARIAN there are 27 regional magazines printed in 21 languages.  Although each regional 
publication has its own unique style and content, they all provide Rotarians with up-to-date information and good 
reading in April—and all through the year. 

 

  



Talking about Toilets 

- Sanitation Issues 

  Get the Internet Version

LINK TO RI WEBPAGE 

 
 

  

http://echo4.bluehornet.com/hostedemail/email.htm?CID=22917187188&ch=EA3532D18E5F4B965621C829A898D856&h=d29e1f6281bcdaa16a6ae81a38cc8e7b&ei=T51TgfrJN
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/hostedemail/email.htm?CID=24536937814&ch=4631C6F0093D9CA89EE6481F304A1AA6&h=c9dd69123e6189656ce8d91852bf193a&ei=TMfHYvAjN


 
 
 


